
a non -profit family resource center  

cape cod childrenõs place                        

FAMILY NEWSLETTER  

for families and caregivers of children living  
on the Lower and Outer Cape 

Volume 11, Issue 2           

September/October 2015  

Inside this issue:  
Advocacy Corner  2 

Council News 2 

New Support Group information 3 

5ŀŘǎΩ ¢ŀƭƪ 3 

News You Can Use 4 

Playgroup Calendar 5,6 

Fun and Free activities 7 

Parenting Series 8 

And much more!  

  

S p e c i a l  

T h a n k s ! 
THANK YOU!  To  those that came out to 

support us at our Wish Upon A Star event on 

August 13 at Truro Vineyards. This was our 

most successful event to date! Check out 

page 9 of this newsletter for a list of spon-

sors, artists and community volunteers that 

helped  make it a magical evening! A big 

THANK YOU! to all who contributed to our 

20th Anniversary campaign which allowed 

/ŀǇŜ /ƻŘ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ tƭŀŎŜ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ƳǳŎƘ 

needed repairs and  renovations to our 

center in Eastham. Come by our open house 

on October 3rd to see our improved home 

and help us celebrate the amazing commu-

nity of families and businesses that made this 

all possible. THANK YOU! To Cedarworks, 

Inc., Shepley Wood Products, Inc. and Cer-

tainteed Building Products, Inc. for donating 

materials and labor for the installation of a 

much needed new roof at our Eastham 

location. THANK YOU! to M.A. Frazier for 

their continued support and donations of the 

storage container and portable restroom for 

use during construction! THANK YOU to Nikki 

Cox for organizing a Tupperware fundraiser 

for CCCP which enabled us to purchase two 

water tables & water funnel systems for 

outdoor exploration! THANK YOU! To Karen 

Burns for always supporting the daily opera-

tions of CCCP/Seababies and keeping every-

thing running smoothly! 

Child care  

providers & 

educators  

support the 

important 

roles working 

parents play 

in business 

and in family life. A bridge between home 

and school must be built if children are to 

be sensitively and appropriately sup-

ported. When parents take active steps to 

become cooperative partners with staff, 

children benefit the most. Child care   

providers can take better care of children 

when parents regularly share informa-

tion. For instance, good providers always 

appreciate it when parents offer advice 

on how to respond to a childõs individual 

temperament and behavior. Below are 

steps you can take toward building a 

team with your child care provider. May 

it be a long -lived respectful partnership.  

Å Take time to read your parent hand-

book and enrollment contract.                  

Å Before your childõs first day in a new 

classroom or program, take time to write  

to or speak with the staff about your 

childõs personality and general             

development.  

Å Follow a predictable routine for morn-

ing arrival. Allow time for communicat-

ing with staff about your childõs night 

and morning.  

Å Send children to child care well-rested, 

clean, and well -fed. It helps a childõs 

mood and energy level, which in turn 

helps your providerõs day go smoother. 

Å Alert the provider to your childõs      

special needs, such as food allergies.   

Providers want to do right by your child; 

details help ñ surprises donõt. 

Å At home, reinforce developmental skills 

child care staff are nurturing, such as  

helping your child dress herself, or    

picking up toys after play.  

Å Plan with program staff so discipline 

strategies are consistent. It will help your  

child meet expectations more easily, too.  

Å Participate in the classroom by sharing 

a special skill, such as carpentry or  

music.  

Å Lend an extra hand by attending class 

field trips.  

Å Participate in special child care events, 

such as potlucks or parenting workshops. 

Getting to know staff in casual settings 

builds friendship and camaraderie.  

Å Attend meetings if parent-teacher 

nights are offered.  

Å Sign up for a parent conference. Be  

prepared with questions and comments.  

Å If your child has a disability, share 

training opportunities and resources to 

help your provider become skilled in 

meeting your childõs unique needs. 

Å Share care giving techniques favored by 

your child, for instance, favorite songs  

or naptime books.  

Å If you have concerns or complaints 

about your childõs care, address them 

early when they are still small. Schedule 

a time when you and your provider can 

talk without distraction, such as during 

naptime.  

Å Relay unusual circumstances that are 

affecting your childõs behavior. The     

insight will enable providers to give  

more individualized support. Such events 

may include parent separation or divorce, 

sibling birth, impending move, illness, 

eating problems, sleep disturbances, or a 

family or pet death.  

 

(*Partnerships continued on pg. 3)  

Parent-Child Care Partnerships: Team Building Steps to Take 
*adapted from the Parenting Exchange by Karen Stephens 



Advocacy Corner 

Childcare Subsidies  

Cape Cod Childrenõs Place      
administers funds to help     
families pay childcare fees, 
through several programs       
including the Brewster       
Childcare Scholarship Program 
and the Lower Cape Emergency 
Childcare Fund. For more       
information call Karen at 508 -
240-3310, email her at 
kburns@c4.net or visit 
www.capecodchildrensplace.com 
for applications to the Brewster 
and Wellfleet childcare        
scholarship programs, and the 
Lower Cape Emergency Child 
Care Fund.  

The Lower Cape Early Childhood   

Council wants YOU to join!       

Parents, early childhood educators, 

childcare providers, people working 

with families and young children, 

grandparents, aunts and uncles, 

and community members commit-

ted to supporting families ñyou all 

have important ideas to share and 

we want to hear them!  

Come to our meeting on            

September 23rd at 6:00 pm at 

Cape Cod Childrenõs Place           

(10 Ballwic Road) and help set    

priorities for this yearõs community  

activities and parenting classes; 

identify needs in our region; help 

plan the annual Family Fun Fair; 

and create programs that will help 

families on the Lower and Outer 

Cape.  

We are a fun, welcoming group of   

people who are committed to           

supporting the success of all    

families with young children in our 

region (Brewster, Chatham,     

Eastham, Harwich, Orleans,    

Provincetown, Truro and          

Wellfleet). YOU can join the    

Council at anytime, just by          

attending the Council meetings. 

Come join us for refreshments, 

friendship, collaboration, and the 

chance to make a difference in you 

community.  

For more information or to RSVP 

for the September 23rd or October 

21st meeting contact Meghan at 

mkemp@capecodchildrensplace.com 

The Lower Cape Early Childhood Council 

Cape Cod Childrenõs Place is celebrating its 20th       

anniversary with an open house on Saturday, October 

3rd from 1 -3 pm at its center on Ballwic Rd. in North 

Eastham. Alumni, families and community members 

are all invited to join us and share memories and      

refreshments. Visit www.capecodchildrensplace.com to 

find out more about this and other activities at Cape 

Cod Childrenõs Place this fall. Call us at 508-240-3310 

for more information.  

Come and celebrate! 



  Lower Cape Dadsõ Talk  
Wednesday, September 2 

Wednesday, October 7 
6:00ñ7:30 PM 

Harwich Community Center  
      100 Oak St., Harwich  

 

with Eric Hauck. This is a great place to 

connect with other local fathers and chat 

about being a dad (or whatever else is on 

your mind). All men are welcome to this 

non-therapeutic gathering, regardless of 

their child(ren)õs age, their parenting  

situation, and where they live. Free pizza 

and child care. Please RSVP. Information 

or registration: Beverly@capecoalition.com 

or 508-771-4336  

 

Sponsored by the Cape Cod Neighborhood Support    

Coalition, Cape Cod Childrenõs Place and Harwich 

Early Childhood Council.  

 Cape Cod Childrenõs Place to offer new 

support group for parents in  recoveryé 

 

Parenting in Recovery: A six -session      

psychodynamic group set in a safe space, where you 

can increase your insight and skills to support your 

recovery along with your desire to strengthen your 

parenting. The goal of the group is to furnish       

parents with an opportunity to become more        

confident in their recovery while increasing        

competence in their understanding and abilities to 

be a healthier parent. The group will cover           

normative child development and discipline and   

additionally offer education about adult                 

developmental process, trauma, self care, triggers 

and relapse prevention, emotional understanding of 

what it means to be a parent in recovery and how to 

balance the demands of sobriety, parenting, work, 

school, and legal issues.  The sessions are designed 

to support an environment of safety, trust and      

respect where you can share your feelings and      

experiences, gain support and support others. An on

-going Parenting in Recovery group will assist in  

reinforcing skills learned in the 6 -session group. The 

group will provide a consistent forum to seek out 

support, access to resources and provide the          

opportunity to continue to benefit from the sense of 

community. For information & details, please call 

Cape Cod Childrenõs Place at 508-240-3310. 

Partnerships (continued from pg. 1) Χ  
Å Inform your provider of medications your child is    

using, as well as possible side affects.  

Å Respect your providerõs closing time. May child 

care providers are working parents just like you. 

They, too, must meet family responsibilities and 

time commitments.  

Å If an emergency forces you to be late, call to     

notify your provider so she and your child wonõt 

worry that youõre injured. 

Å Keep ill children home. Let them recuperate    

before sending them back to child care. Notify staff 

immediately of contagious illness. This protects 

other childrenõs health as well as that of staff.                            

Å Send children to school in playable clothes that 

can be easily washed. Keep an extra set of seasonal 

clothes at school in case of toileting or play          

accidents. Label personal items.  

Å Send children to school dressed for the weather. 

During seasonal changes, this may include sending 

a warm coat for morning arrival, but a lighter 

windbreaker for afternoon outdoor play.  

Å Return forms in a timely manner, such as health 

examinations or permission slips.  

Å Keep infant diapers and pumped breast milk or   

formula well stocked.  

Å Help reduce incidents at child care by abiding by 

òtoys from homeó policies. Books or CDs are most   

easily shared.  

Å Notify your provider in writing if someone else 

will pick up your child.  

Å If you travel to a conference or your work location 

changes, notify the provider of new emergency     

numbers so you can be located quickly and easily.  

Å Regularly thank your provider in word and deed, 

so they know the patience, love, and hard work 

they extend on your childõs behalf is appreciated 

and valued beyond measure. Most likely, when you 

do that, theyõll give you the same respect in return. 

Itõs the stuff teams are made of. 



News You Can Use... 
Kennedy Donovan Center:      

Family Support Networking 

Group:  

Connect with others for support, 

information, advocacy, discussion, 

encouragement, and new         

possibilities! Open to everyone: 

parents, teachers, caregivers,   

siblings, and special needs         

individuals of all abilities.  

Tuesday, Sept. 22, 2015 &        

Tuesday, Oct. 27, 2015 

10:30 amñ12:00 pm 

At Eastham Senior Center, 1045 

Nauset Rd. Contact Dan Small at 

508-385-6019 or dsmall@kdc.org 

 

Cape Cod Family Resource 

Center:  

The new Cape Cod Family        

Resource Center is open in  

Downtown Hyannis (29 Bassett 

Lane), on the web at http://

www.CapeCodFamilyResourceCe

nter.org, and by phone: 

508.862.0600. They offer Parent 

Education & Support, Help   

Navigating Resources, Clinical 

Assessments for children and 

adolescents, and more. All of their 

services are available FREE to 

families living in every           

community, regardless of income 

or insurance statues.  

 

Single Parenting:  

Thursdays, Sept. 17 & Oct. 15  

5:15-6:45 pm 

Cape Cod Family Resource Center  

29 Basset Ln., Hyannis  

With Paul Melville, family      

support specialist. This monthly 

group is a supportive environ-

ment for single dads and moms to 

share successes, challenges, and 

resources. All single parents are 

welcome at this non -therapeutic 

gathering, regardless of childrenõs 

ages and parenting situation. 

Dinner & child care provided.  

Information or registration: Mary 

at 508-775-6240 x512. 

Cape Cod Type 1õs Support 

Group  

Saturday, Sept. 5, 2015  

Saturday, Oct. 3, 2015  

Spaulding Rehabilitation       

Hospital  

311 Service Rd., E. Sandwich  

 

This group is open to people of all 

ages who are impacted by Type 1 

diabetes! For more info., email 

Jess at: 

jessie52577@yahoo.com  

 

Gosnoldõs Reaching Out     

Program  

Mondays, 6 -7:30  

Harwich Police Dept.  

183 Sisson Rd.  

Harwich  

Designed for anyone with a loved 

one in any stage of addiction and/

or recovery. Groups are facilitated 

by a certified professional and are 

open to all communities. There is 

no cost to attend. For more       

information, contact: Mary 

Fisher, Program Director at 844 -

558-HELP or 

mfisher@gosnold.org 

 

Utility Assistance Workshop:  

Wednesday, Sept. 9 

10 amñ2 pm  

Lower Cape Outreach  

19 Brewster Cross Rd., Orleans  

Behind in your electric bill and/or 

gas bill? Have an old bill you canõt 

pay off? Need help making an  

affordable payment arrangement? 

Do you know if you qualify for a 

discounted rate? Come to Lower 

Cape Outreach for this free  

workshop! Representatives from 

Eversource & National Grid will 

be there to assist you with your 

bills. For more information      

contact 508-240-0694. 

 

                                                                                

The Rocking Unicorn  

The Rocking Unicorn Nursery 

School, est. 1981, is now enrolling 

3, 4, & 5 year olds for Sept. 2015. 

Full and part time slots are  

available. Please call 508 -945-

0611 and also visit our website at 

www.therockingunicorn .com  

 

From Surviving to Thriving:  

8 Wednesdays beginning Sept. 30 

6-9 pm  

WE CAN  

738 Route 28, Harwich Port  

An 8-week program designed to 

bring your SELF out from behind 

what holds you back. Become 

more aware of what is important 

for you and your families. Identify 

the opportunities that are truly 

available to you. Focus on your 

goals and dreams, while         

identifying obstacles and      

maximizing your energy to 

achieve those goals. Upon com-

pleting this workshop, in addition 

to creating new insights and 

learn new skills, participants will 

come away with tools to develop a 

one-month, six -month, and one -

year plan to achieve their goals. 

Facilitated by ICF Coach Maggie 

French, PC. Register by calling 

WE CAN at 508 -430-8111. 

 

Elizabeth Aldred Scholarship 

Fund:  

Applications are now being      

accepted for the Elizabeth Aldred 

Scholarship. Interested             

individuals should write letters 

telling their story and need. 

Scholarships can be used for any 

costs associated with furthering 

their education and/or meeting 

their goals including education, 

computers, gas cards, etc.  Please 

mail letters to Cape Cod         

Childrenõs Place c/o Elizabeth 

Aldred Scholarship PO Box 1935, 

N. Eastham, MA 02651.  







Fun and Free! 
Babyõs 1st Year 

Tuesdays beginning Sept. 15!  

11 amñ12:30 pm 

Snow Library, 67 Main St.  

Orleans 

Join Monica Keefe -Hess, Parent 

Education Coordinator at Cape 

Cod Childrenõs Place for this 

weekly group. Weõll meet to share 

stories, ask questions, and get 

familiar with resources that    

support you such as: nutrition, 

parenting, breast feeding, etc. 

Weekly discussion topics will   

include the various                    

developmental stages during 

babyõs first year. Please pre-

register by calling Monica at 508 -

240-3310 or by email at 

mkeefe@capecodchildrensplace.co

m.  
This group follows the Nauset School 

schedule if Nauset school is closed 

due to holiday or inclement weather 

then group will not meet that week.  

Infant Feeding Group:  

Wednesday, September 9 

10-11 am 

At the Outer Cape WIC office, 79 

Finlay Road, Orleans, with    

Gabrielle Hathaway, lactation 

consultant. All pregnant and 

breastfeeding women and babies 

under six months are  welcome. 

Get your breastfeeding questions 

answered and learn the latest  

information in a confidential and 

sympathetic group environment. 

Snacks provided.  

Sponsored by Outer Cape WIC.     

Information: 508 -240-0853.  

Happiest Baby on the Block:  

Wednesday, October 14 

10-11 am 

At the Outer Cape WIC office, 79 

Finlay Road, Orleans, with    

Gabrielle Hathaway. Open to 

WIC  and non - WIC participants 

who are pregnant or who have a 

baby under three months.     

Sponsored by Outer Cape WIC. 

Information: 508 -240-0853.  

 

Father & Baby Pizza Party:  

Thursday, Sept. 24  

Cape Cod Hospitalõs Lorusso  

Conference Center 

27 Park St., Hyannis  

6-8 pm  

With Ann Macdonald, RN, BSN, 

CCE and Paul Melville, Program 

Director at the Cape Cod Family 

Resource Center. Dads: Come 

show off your baby, connect with 

other Cape dads and learn about 

resources for local families. We 

often have guest speakers and 

always have free pizza.             

Information or registration: Ann 

at 508-862-5123. 

 

Parent Chat:  

8 sessions beginning Monday 

Sept. 14 (skips 10/12)  

9:30-11 am 

Cape Cod Family Resource Center 

29 Bassett Ln., Hyannis  

With Paul Melville and Mary   

Wilson. Start your week          

connecting with other parents 

and giving your child a chance to 

experience creative learning     

activities. Each session will      

include some parent/child to-

gether time and a facilitated    

discussion with other parents 

while your children are cared for 

in our brand new play space.  

Topics will be geared toward child 

development, communication, 

and local resources for families.  

Preschool Story Time:  

Fridays, 10:30 am  

Eastham Public Library  

 

Join Fran McLoughlin for a story 

time filled with stories, songs,  

finger plays, movement and 

crafts. Fun and free to the       

preschool set. No registration   

required. Temporary library 

quarters are in the Eastham 

Town Hall parking area.  

 

Move and Groove; Family    

Fitness fun:  

Friday, Sept. 17  

Friday, Oct. 2  

10:30-11:30 am 

Brewster Ladiesõ Library 

1822 Main Street, Brewster  

All ages are welcome to get    

moving with DJ Acqua.           

Participants will be guided by 

music and gentle instruction to 

explore a range of rhythm and 

movement from stillness to free -

form dancing. Parents must be 

present with their children.  

 

Dad & Me Day:  

Sunday, September 27 

10 amñnoon 

Wellfleet Bay Wildlife Sanctuary  

291 State Hwy, Rte. 6  

Wellfleet, MA  
Dads bring your children to this 
free event and learn about 
òFantastic Fishó! Wellfleet Bay is 
home to many types of fish from 
snakelike eels, to gigantic ocean 
sunfish! Learn some species that 
call the pond, marsh or bay home 
and hike to Goose Pond to pull a 
minnow trap. We'll finish up by 
creating a fish craft to take home. 
Pre-registration is required. Call 
Cape Cod Childrenõs Place to    
register; 508 -240-3310.                      
Funding support provided by a Fam-
ily Centers grant through the Chil-
drenõs Trust, administered by Cape 
Cod Childrenõs Place. 


